
From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Peter Hildebrand 
July-06-181:12 PM 
+WPG139 - TRC (MR)
TRC 12-046

di/ 

I received a letter giving notice of the above application. I am in favour of it; I believe it to be in the best interests of the 

community. 

Peter Hildebrand 

Box 

Stonewall, MB 

ROC 2ZO 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Clare· 
July-11-HS 7:U:L PM 
+WPG139 - TRC (MR)
TRC 12-046

Definetly in favour of this expansion 

From 

Lyle Harris 

Sent from my iPhone 



From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

South Interlake Planning District 
PO Box 1219 
Stonewall, Manitoba 
ROC2Z0 

Dear Sir and Madam: 

Henry & Gertrude Neufeld 
POBox 
Stonewall, Manitoba 
R0C2Z0 

July 10, 2018 

In reference to TR.C 12-046, we are deeply concerned over the proposed expansion of the 
dairy at SE l 7-13-2E. This farmer has shown poor judgement in the spreading of manure 
in the past. It should be illegal to spread fresh manure containing afterbirth and dead 
carcasses. The stench is unpleasant. This practice could cause Mad Cow Disease, and 
also problems with contamination of our well water. We are completely opposed to the.­
expansion. 

Yours truly 
1 

/ 

,l,, '/ /f:. �J, ll

Irene Ron <@gm
 July-16-18 4:35 PM 
+WPG139 - TRC (MR)
TRC12-046

I received a notice concerning the proposed expansion. We have a few concerns that we would like considered. 1. The 

effect on ground water and the potential for contamination of the aquifer. 

2. The odour that may occur with having the same amount of land but more than double the animals.

3. The effects of the health of the animals using the same amount of land and increasing the population.

Unfortunately I do not possess adequate knowledge to determine if this increase in size will have an effect on our

concerns.

I ask that the decision be made while assuring the above concerns are addressed.

Thank you,

Irene Pawlow

Ron Bay







have two septic fields to ensure that there is no seepage of sewage into the aquifer. How much greater is the 
risk of well contamination from the manure of 720 cattle? 

The RM of Rockwood has been eagerly encouraging development of small holdings of five acres or less in the 
areas around and between Stony Mountain and Stonewall. To also encourage the establishment of mega farms 
in the same area is ridiculous. Along with mega farms comes manure, unpleasant odours which in times of 
manure spreading can become insufferable, disease-spreading and nuisance flies, and the risk of contaminated 
or defunct wells. 

With the expansion approval of one sheep farm or one dairy, a precedent is set which will encourage other 
mega farms to move into this area. With the location of mega farms comes the lowering of property values 
surrounding those farms. We don't want our property value to evaporate before our eyes nor do we wish to live 
with the discomfort and risks that accompany expanded farms. If the governing bodies truly want input and 
don't just want to tick off the box to indicate they've consulted all stakeholders, then this expansion needs 
further consideration and a process to educate everyone who may be affected. 

Nestor and Debbie Molina 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Good Day 

Shawn Berg• 
July-27-18 2:14 PM 
+WPG139 - TRC (MR)
TRC 12-046

With regards to the proposed expansion of lifewind Dairy Ltd. I have a few concerns. My first concern is regarding the 
spread of manure and potential contamination of well water. In 2010 we had a boil water in eff�ct for most �f the
summer due to coliform and E. coli contamination. That year the soil was saturated from fall, winter and spring 
moisture due to excessive rain and snowfall. The boil water advisory effected our subdivision Oakwood Estates and 
surrounding areas. My concern is if there are any unsealed wells in the drainage areas near where the manur: will_be
spread. I would also like to know if there have been measurements of the overburden layers where the spreading will 
take place as well as drainage areas. 

If we have an excessively wet spring, summer or fall how long can the manure be stored, or are there alternate areas 
where it can be spread if they cannot spread in this area. 

My last and perhaps most important concern is the amount of water required for the expansion. I hav� been r�assured
that we have an abundance of potable water in our aquifer, but it is still a concern. It is my understanding that 1f the 
level of water drops below a certain level there is a risk of saline contamination. 

Thank You 
Tracey Berg 

Oak Lane 
RM Rockwood 


